MINISTER’S DIRECTIVE
Pursuant to Section 3(3){e) of the Police Act

To: Charlottetown Police Services
Attn:  Chief Paul Smith

WHEREAS all police services in Prince Edward Island currently use the records management system
known as the “Police Reporting and Occurrence System” (“PROS”), which is operated by the RCMP;

AND WHEREAS the Department of Environment, Labour and Justice {the “Department”} became aware
during the summer of 2013 that Charlottetown Police Services was in the late stages of developing a
new records management system entitled the “Occurrence and Serious Crime Investigation Database”

(“OscID”);

AND WHEREAS the Department is aware that Charlottetown Police Services provided notice to the
RCMP in November 2013 of its intention to terminate using PROS on April 1, 2014;

AND WHEREAS immediately upon being made aware of OSCID, the Department undertook to ascertain
and evaluate the impacts of OSCID on policing and public safety in the province;

AND WHEREAS the Department has concerns with respect to the implications of OSCID implementation
on policing and public safety in the province, and has requested that Charlottetown Police Services delay
implementation of OSCID and continue contributing to PROS;

AND WHEREAS Charlottetown Police Services has nevertheless confirmed its intention to implement
OSCID and terminate use of PROS, effective April 1, 2014;

§ HEREBY DIRECT, pursuant to section 3{3}{e} of the Police Act R.S.P.E.|. 1988, Cap. P-11., that
Charlottetown Police Services continue to contribute to PROS until such time as:

® Charlottetown Police Services demonstrates to the Department’s satisfaction that OSCID
has full interoperability with PROS, via the Police Information Portal {"PIP7), or presents
in writing to the Department an acceptable plan to mitigate the lack of full
interoperability, which plan shall include written endorsement from the other police

agencies in the province; and



s Charlottetown Police Services satisfies the Department of the technical security and
integrity of OSCID, which includes, but is not limited to, providing an acceptable
threat/risk assessment conducted by an independent third party approved by the
Department.

DATED at Charlottetown, Queens County in the Province of Prince Edward Island this 31 day of March

2014.

Janice Sherry

Minister of Environment , LabRQur #nd Justice
and Attorney General



